St. Mary's PCCW Meeting Minutes

Date: December 13, 2022

Time: 6:03 pm

Place: St Mary's Church Basement

The meeting called to order at 6:06pm by Tiffany Garner, who lead us in the Hail

Mary.

Roll call: There were 16 people present. All groups were represented.

Secretary's Report:

The secretary's report was given. Motion was made to accept the minutes by J. Spindler and 2nd by S. Brunner. All agreed.

Treasurer's Report:

The treasurer's report was given by M. Weisenbeck. The report was from July 1st to November 30th 2022. Our beginning balance was \$20,923.12. Our income was \$3,462.01 and our expenses for that period were \$3,706.86. Our ending balance is \$20,678.27. B. Kallstrom made a motion to accept the report and P. Martin 2nd the motion. All present agreed.

Old Business

Fall Festival: M. Riebe inquired about the success of our fall festival. J. Whitwam and T. Garner reported that it was comparable to previous festivals. They stated that next year the festival would be held on Sunday September 10th. Also, we may return to some of the traditional activities that we have previously had at our festival.

New Business

Christmas gifts for parish staff:

Father Emmanuel and Father Timothy \$100 each

D. Wood and S. Wolfe and \$50 each

Rhonda and Janitors Jim and Roger \$50 each

M. Polzer and C. Prissel \$25 each

Contributions to Father Bosco:

The PCCW has been giving Father Bosco \$1200 a year. M. Riebe suggested that maybe we could increase this to \$2000 a year. B. Kallstrom made the motion to increase the amount to \$2000 a year. J. Bates 2nd the motion. All present agreed.

J. Kothbauer retiring:

R. Prissel stated that John would like to retire from being in charge of the Ash Wednesday and Good Friday fish fries. J. Weisenbeck stated that her husband might be able to take over with guidance from John. Rosanne said she would check with John again before any notice would be placed in the church bulletin.

T. Garner is resigning as our PCCW president as of December 31, 2022.

**Thank you Tiffany for your 6 years serving as our PCCW president.

We are extremely fortunate that J. Whitwam and J. Weisenbeck have offered to take the office of President and Vice-president of our PCCW. M. Weisenbeck and M. Riebe have agreed to remain in their positions as treasurer and secretary.

Concerns/Comments

- •Need to update funeral lists: J. Whitwam expressed concern that it is sometimes difficult to call and get people to work at funerals. J. Spindler will check with the 3 funeral leaders about their personal help list and then determine any changes on the substitute funeral list. When this is completed she will email the list to the funeral group leaders and also place hard copies in the sacristy, to the (L), for the PCCW group leaders.
- •Choir: St Mary's choir is always looking for new members. If you or anyone you know might be interested, please encourage them to join our choir.
- •Identifying new church members: J. Spindler stated that when a new member joins the parish, the name is sent to Jan, so she can then place her in one of the PCCW groups.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 6:46pm pm by T. Garner and 2nd by M. Riebe. We closed our meeting with the Our Father and the Bless Us Our Lord; before enjoying a wonderful buffet of delicious appetizers, snacks, and desserts.

Respectfully submitted, Mary S. Riebe